File No	240239	Committee Item No	<u> </u>
	Board Item No.		

COMMITTEE/BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

AGENDA PACKET CONTENTS LIST

Committee	Dulas Committee	Data April 22 2024
	Rules Committee	Date April 22, 2024
Board of Su	pervisors Meeting	Date
Cmte Boar	^r d	
	Motion Resolution Ordinance Legislative Digest Budget and Legislative Analyst Report Introduction Form Department/Agency Cover Letter and Memorandum of Understanding (MOT) Grant Information Form Grant Budget Subcontract Budget Contract/Agreement Form 126 - Ethics Commission Award Letter Application Form 700 Information/Vacancies (Boards/Commission/Vacancies)	l/or Report U)
OTHER	(Use back side if additional space is	needed)
Completed k	by: Victor Young	Date April 18, 2024 Date

1	[Urging Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing to Develop a Comprehensive Plan that Prioritizes Families with Children to Receive Shelter]		
2			
3	Resolution urging the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing to		
4	prioritize families with children to receive shelter or hotel vouchers the same day that		
5	they arrive at an access point, to develop a comprehensive plan that focuses on		
6	children and families to prevent children from living on the streets and develop a		
7	multilingual, accessible public dashboard where families can monitor the waitlist and		
8	the progress of moving families into permanent housing.		
9			
10	WHEREAS, Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and		
11	homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the United States (U.S.)		
12	to seek asylum; and		
13	WHEREAS, Community members, immigrant families, and faith leaders, including		
14	Faith in Action Bay Area have held multiple meetings with elected officials and organized		
15	community actions to raise awareness about the City's inadequate shelter and housing for		
16	vulnerable families, and the lack of transparency around access, follow up while waiting for		
17	spots, and overall information; and		
18	WHEREAS, Faith in Action Bay Area and families have requested on multiple		
19	occasions to meet with the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing (HSH)		
20	Director and the Mayor, receiving no response to their requests; and		
21	WHEREAS, Despite San Francisco being a Sanctuary City, the Mayor's administration		
22	has remained silent, leaving small children and their families to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI,		
23	under gas station roofs, and in parks; and		
24	WHEREAS, San Francisco Unified School District (SFUSD) data shows a significant		
25	number of students experiencing homelessness in 2018 (2,580 students), under a definition		

1	inclusive of households who are living doubled up with friends or relatives (1,661 stu	udents),

households who are paying for their own stays in hotels or motels (291 students), and

households who are sheltered or unsheltered (628 students); and

WHEREAS, HSH Strategic Plan acknowledges that "housing insecurity and overcrowding also illustrate structural racism in San Francisco, with Asian-Pacific Islander and Latine households more likely to live in overcrowded and severely overcrowded conditions, and Black and Latine households reporting experiencing higher rates of housing insecurity;" and

WHEREAS, HSH and the Mayor's Administration have yet to respond to the growing number of children and families living on our streets, despite the Department's own strategic plan calling for a redesign of the Coordinated Entry (CE) system to be "more focused on welcoming people into services and not re-traumatizing people by making them tell their story repeatedly" and recommending "access to services and housing should be provided much more quickly", instead showing absolute disregard for this population and failure to deliver on their own goals; and

WHEREAS, Findings in these reports show that HSH has failed to engage with the impacted community, improve language access, or provide culturally-responsive and equitable services to families with children, despite these being key recommendations to improve services and relationship with underserved, neglected communities; now, therefore, be it

RESOLVED, That the San Francisco Board of Supervisors urges the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing (HSH) to develop a comprehensive plan focused on children and families and guarantees that no child will be forced to sleep on the street; and, be it

1 FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Supervisors urges HSH to provide 2 immediate services to ensure that families with children will receive shelter and/ or hotel 3 vouchers the same day that they arrive at an access point, and be allowed to extend their 4 hotel vouchers if there is no alternative for housing or shelter when the initial voucher expires; 5 and, be it 6 FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Supervisors urges HSH to create 7 multilingual transparency measures, such as a publicly accessible dashboard, to monitor 8 participants' waitlist status and the Department's progress on transitioning children and 9 families into permanent housing, and create a seamless case management trail for each 10 family to keep track of their status and ensure they have shelter while more permanent 11 housing is pending; and, be it 12 FURTHER RESOLVED, That the Board of Supervisors calls upon this administration to 13 acknowledge the humanitarian crisis of unhoused children and families sleeping on our 14 streets and declare a state of emergency, adequately count unhoused families and children, 15 effectively report the number of vacant units/ beds to measure the need and help create 16 adequate responses, and proactively seek additional funding through private-public 17 partnerships that will ensure HSH achieves the goals set forth in their Strategic Plan with an 18 expressed pathway and timeline commensurate with the crisis at hand. 19 20 21 22 23 24

25

BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. (415) 554-5184
Fax No. (415) 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227

MEMORANDUM

TO: Shireen McSpadden, Executive Director,

Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing

FROM: Monique Crayton, Assistant Clerk, Public Safety and Neighborhood

Services Committee, Board of Supervisors

DATE: March 18, 2024

SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED

The Board of Supervisors' Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee has received the following proposed legislation, introduced by Supervisor Safai on March 12, 2024:

File No. 240239

Resolution urging the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing to prioritize families with children to receive shelter or hotel vouchers the same day that they arrive at an access point, to develop a comprehensive plan that focuses on children and families to prevent children from living on the streets and develop a multilingual, accessible public dashboard where families can monitor the waitlist and the progress of moving families into permanent housing.

If you have any comments or reports to be included with the file, please forward them to me at the Board of Supervisors, City Hall, Room 244, 1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, San Francisco, CA 94102.

BOARD of SUPERVISORS



City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco 94102-4689
Tel. No. (415) 554-5184
Fax No. (415) 554-5163
TDD/TTY No. (415) 554-5227

MEMORANDUM

TO: Alondra Esquivel-Garcia, Director, Youth Commission

FROM: Victor Young, Assistant Clerk,

Rules Committee

DATE: March 27, 2024

SUBJECT: LEGISLATIVE MATTER INTRODUCED

The Board of Supervisors' Rules Committee has received the following Resolution. This item is being referred for comment and recommendation.

File No. 240239

Resolution urging the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing to prioritize families with children to receive shelter or hotel vouchers the same day that they arrive at an access point, to develop a comprehensive plan that focuses on children and families to prevent children from living on the streets and develop a multilingual, accessible public dashboard where families can monitor the waitlist and the progress of moving families into permanent housing.

Please return this cover sheet with the C Assistant Clerk, Rules Committee.	ommission's response to Victor Young
********************	*****************
RESPONSE FROM YOUTH COMMISSION	Date:
No Comment Recommendation Attached	
	Chairperson, Youth Commission

From: Board of Supervisors (BOS)

To: <u>BOS-Supervisors</u>; <u>BOS-Legislative Aides</u>

Cc: Carroll, John (BOS); BOS-Operations; Calvillo, Angela (BOS); De Asis, Edward (BOS); Entezari, Mehran (BOS);

Mchugh, Eileen (BOS); Ng, Wilson (BOS); Somera, Alisa (BOS)

Subject: FW: In Support of Housing for Families, Including Immigrant Families

Date: Monday, March 18, 2024 12:04:33 PM

Attachments: In Support of Housing for Families, incl Immigrant Families March 2024.pdf

Hello,

Please see attached regarding File No. 240239:

Resolution urging the Department of Homelessness and Supportive Housing to prioritize families with children to receive shelter or hotel vouchers the same day that they arrive at an access point, to develop a comprehensive plan that focuses on children and families to prevent children from living on the streets and develop a multilingual, accessible public dashboard where families can monitor the waitlist and the progress of moving families into permanent housing.

Regards,

John Bullock
Office of the Clerk of the Board
San Francisco Board of Supervisor
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, CA 94102
(415) 554-5184

BOS@sfgov.org | www.sfbos.org

Disclosures: Personal information that is provided in communications to the Board of Supervisors is subject to disclosure under the California Public Records Act and the San Francisco Sunshine Ordinance. Personal information provided will not be redacted. Members of the public are not required to provide personal identifying information when they communicate with the Board of Supervisors and its committees. All written or oral communications that members of the public submit to the Clerk's Office regarding pending legislation or hearings will be made available to all members of the public for inspection and copying. The Clerk's Office does not redact any information from these submissions. This means that personal information—including names, phone numbers, addresses and similar information that a member of the public elects to submit to the Board and its committees—may appear on the Board of Supervisors website or in other public documents that members of the public may inspect or copy.

From: Rev. Joann Lee <joannlee@calpres.org>
Sent: Monday, March 18, 2024 11:58 AM

To: Breed, Mayor London (MYR) <mayorlondonbreed@sfgov.org>; Board of Supervisors (BOS) <board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org>; Safai, Ahsha (BOS) <ahsha.safai@sfgov.org>; DHSH (HOM)

<dhsh@sfgov.org>; McSpadden, Shireen (HOM) <shireen.mcspadden@sfgov.org>
Subject: In Support of Housing for Families, Including Immigrant Families

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Included in this attachment are 21 letters in support of Supervisor Safai's resolution.

Thank you for all you do to make San Francisco a safe and welcoming city for all.

Peace, Joann

Rev. Joann Haejong Lee (she/her/hers) <u>Why pronouns?</u> Associate Pastor, Calvary Presbyterian Church (415)659-9154 <u>joannlee@calpres.org</u>

CALVARY PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH

2515 Fillmore Street
San Francisco, CA 94115
www.calpres.org

Please note that my days off are Friday and Saturday, and I try not to respond to church email during that time. For Pastoral Care emergencies, please call (415) 346-3832, and you will be directed to the pastor-on-call.

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Sylmin Mestages - Collins 261 Laurel St. SF, CA 94118

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

522 Woolsmy St

Contractises Of 94134

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, Joen Kwansa
620 Lakeview
E G4/12-2202

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, 24th 9#20.8# CA 9411

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

10 airon avenu, SF CA 94116

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

1450 Post 55 57 94109

Sincerely,

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Sally, durgance gnail. com

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Hulin Human 3953 Washington

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

BRAN

(10 X 6 or 2 014

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, Jeanine Brain Jeanine Brain 1032 IRVing # 313 St. CA 94/22 March 17, 2024

Dear Mayor Breed, Supervisor Safaí, and Director McSpadden,

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Buch Gibrath
3622 Quintara St.
San Francisco, CA

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Martin Galleges

507 Steiner St., agt-8

San Francisio, CA 9417

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone callview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Emma Takizawa 2325 Golden Gate Avenue San Francisco, CA 694118

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Will Bondunat 528 Boderik Street Sa Ganary CA 94117

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) prioritize families for shelter
- 2) establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) create a multilingual public dashboard where families can monitor the shelter waitlist and their own progress toward entering permanent housing.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, Sarali Anderson

Sarah Anderson 63 Jules Ave San Francisco, CA 94112

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safai's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone calview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Rev. Joann Haejong Lee 2323 19th. Ave. 5F. CA ,94116

March 17, 2024

Dear Mayor Breed, Supervisor Safaí, and Director McSpadden,

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone canview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Jamia Konrad 142-22nd Ave San Francisco 94121

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safai's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) prioritize families for shelter
- 2) establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) create a multilingual public dashboard where families can monitor the shelter waitlist and their own progress toward entering permanent housing.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely,

Gib Sind 350 BEDDERICK ST APT 404 SF, CA 94117

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safai's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone capiew the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area. Hub. Kny John B. Kny 210 Costro St. Ser Francisco CA 94114

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safaí's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone capview the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, Marilyn Straka 2295 Valleyo St. #504 San Francisco, CA 94

Cities across the country are experiencing a surge in both immigration and homelessness as families fleeing violence and persecution come to the U.S. to seek asylum. In San Francisco, a city that has had designated Sanctuary City status since 1989, the local government has been absent in its response, leaving small children to sleep in vehicles, on MUNI, and under gas station roofs.

We write in support of Supervisor Safai's resolution, and ask that San Francisco immediately do the following:

- 1) Prioritize families for shelter
- 2) Establish additional shelter for families, including immigrant families
- 3) Create a multilingual public dashboard where anyone capiew the Department of Homelessness' shelter waitlist and where immigrants can monitor their own progress toward receiving shelter.

These are common sense solutions that more fully meet San Francisco's proclamation as a Sanctuary City and make our city a better place for families and children. As part of Calvary Presbyterian's community—a church that has been a sanctuary congregation supporting immigrants through accompaniment, education, and advocacy—we have seen firsthand the need for more supportive, family-friendly policies that enable families to live safely and securely. We cannot continue to make up for the City's broken systems and shortcomings.

We share below testimonies from immigrants about why these policies are necessary:

"People told us that San Francisco was a Sanctuary City where they protected immigrants, and that was one of the main reasons we wanted to come here," said Karla Margarita Solito, who arrived from El Salvador last summer with her four children after gangs threatened multiple times to kill her husband. "But the reality has been different."

Jenifer Carcamo, another asylum seeker from Honduras, explained, "I thought we were going to have stable, safe housing, but at the City Access Points, they just tell us that they are full, the shelters are full, there is no space. Even with my one-month-old baby, there is no response."

We call on San Francisco to live the values we believe it to have—supporting families, welcoming all particularly those fleeing violence or unable to live safely elsewhere—by addressing the needs we raise above and in solidarity with Faith in Action Bay Area.

Sincerely, Jared Watcoman 120 Corbett Ave SF, CA